B O R O U G H   O F   K E T T E R I N G

MAWSLEY LIAISON FORUM
Meeting held: 20th May 2004

Present:
Bob Littler (Mawsley Villagers' Association) (Chair)


Councillor Jim Hakewill


Chris Winter (Mawsley Villagers' Association)


Kevin Pearson (Technical Manager, George Wimpey)


Clare Keating (Bedfordshire Pilgrims Housing Association)


Richard Turner (North Northants Badger Group)

Also Present:
Gordon Smart

Selwyn Poole (Kettering Borough Council)

Anne Ireson (Kettering Borough Council)
04.MLF.1
APOLOGIES


Apologies were received from Cathy Martin (Bedfordshire Pilgrims Housing Association), Wendy Turner (North Northants Badger Watch), Glen Somerville and Stuart Randle (Mawsley Villagers' Association), Councillor Michael Harrison, Brian Withington, Pat Lake and Rachel Bailey.

04.MLF.2
MINUTES

RESOLVED
that the minutes of the Forum held on 24th March 2004 be approved and signed by the Chair.

04.MLF.3
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES


Welcome Packs

It was noted that the contents of the welcome pack was now being put on the website, with the exception of the local council directory and bus timetable.  However, hyperlinks to the appropriate websites were being added.  The leaflet giving details of local churches had been updated and a copy was circulated at the meeting.


Pond


Two possible sites had now been identified and a meeting scheduled with the Environment Agency during early June.


Street Lighting


It was noted that Kettering Borough Council had received drawings from George Wimpey showing adopted roads, including locations for street lights.  It was reported that lighting in Loddington Way was a problem that was yet to be resolved, but that the level of street lighting in Mawsley was generally improving.


Kevin Pearson gave an update of work being carried out to resolve street lighting issues and it was noted that an external consultant had been commissioned to carry out a street lighting survey.  A report was expected at the end of June 2004.


The Forum welcomed the action that had been taken by George Wimpey.


Post Boxes


It was noted that Royal Mail's national policy stated that post boxes should only be erected in their permanent position.  The preferred option for an additional post box was in the area of the shop.


Street Naming and Numbering


It was reported that the Villagers' Association had supplied preferred names to the Building Control Officer.  It was noted that street numbering now appeared to be more straightforward.


Outreach Sessions


It was noted that sessions were still being held from 3.30 to 5.00  pm on Fridays in the Surgery.  However, take-up by villagers was now slowing down.  It was suggested that an evening session might be better attended and that this could be held in partnership with Bedfordshire Pilgrims Housing Association.

04.MLF.4
PROGRESS REPORT

It was estimated that approximately 390 houses were now occupied.

04.MLF.5
DEMOCRATIC REPRESENTATION FOR MAWSLEY

It was reported that only two nominations for parish councillors had been received by the closing date, which was very disappointing.

It was noted that the two ward councillors would be appointed as temporary co-opted members of the Parish Council to enable further members to be co-opted.  The process of co-option was outlined and it was further noted that it was unlikely that the first meeting of the Parish Council would take place before the end of June 2004.

04.MLF.6
SCHOOL


An update on progress was given by the Chair and the Forum was informed that four class teachers had now been appointed


Discussion was held on the school's admissions policy and it was noted that school capacity would be 120 in the first year and 210 thereafter.

04.MLF.7
COMMUNITY FUND

The Chair circulated a draft report he had prepared on the Management of Mawsley Community Fund.  It was noted that the Forum could submit reports to the Council's Executive Committee.  The next meeting of the Executive Committee was due to take place on 16th June 2004.

Following discussion on the draft report, the Forum was advised that a further £31,000 had been received from George Wimpey and that the sum of £80,000 was now held in the Community Fund.

It was proposed by Chris Winter and seconded by Richard Turner and subsequently

RESOLVED
that 


(i)
the draft report be submitted to the Council's Executive Committee at its next meeting to be held on 16th June 2004; and


(ii)
the Executive Committee be asked for an update on progress by 22nd September 2004.

04.MLF.8
FUTURE OF THE MAWSLEY LIAISON FORUM


Discussion was held on the future of the Forum.  It was noted that the Forum formed part of the Kettering Borough Council Constitution and that therefore it could only be dissolved by the Council.


It was proposed by Councillor Hakewill and seconded by Chris Winter and subsequently

RESOLVED
that the Mawlsey Liaison Forum continue in its present form.

04.MLF.9
COMMUNITY FACILITIES


It was reported that it had been necessary for changes to be made to the design of the building as the original design was considerably over budget.  However, it was noted that the functionality of the building had not changed and that approval to the redesigned scheme was expected to be given by the Villagers' Association.


Discussion was held on the future use of the building and its suitability for functions such as parties and receptions if a full on-licence was sought.  However, it was felt that a change of use should not be sought at the present time.

04.MLF.10
PLAY AREAS


Sports Field


It was noted that consultants had been appointed to carry out a full survey of the sports field and that a formal presentation was due to be give to Kettering Borough Council and the Villagers' Association on 8th June 2004.  Some discussions had been held regarding the development brief. It was noted that once a definitive development brief had been developed, further discussions would be held with Wimpeys.  It was anticipated that football pitches would be available for use during the winter of 2005/06 and the cricket wicket during the summer of 2006.


Play Area for Small Children


The Forum thanked George Wimpey for work undertaken in connection with the play area.  It was noted that the play area was to be officially opened on 22nd May 2004.


Temporary Play Area for Older Children


It was noted that problems were being experienced regarding the above and that grass cover was patchy.  However, it was stressed that the present arrangements could be continued informally, subject to checking of insurance policies.

04.MLF.11
LANDSCAPING


It was reported that villagers had met with Peter Harris and a survey had been undertaken which had revealed a number of issues regarding inappropriate landscaping.   Progress with this issue was being made and Peter Harris was to attend the next meeting of the Villagers' Association to be held on 2nd June 2004.

04.MLF.12
AFFORDABLE HOUSING


Clare Keating gave an update as follows:-



3 houses were occupied


11 houses had been sold under the shared ownership 


     scheme


6 houses were still available.


It was noted that the shared ownership scheme permitted a maximum of 80% shared ownership.  Discussion was held on homes for key workers and the possibility of a representative of Bedfordshire Pilgrims Housing Association joining the Kettering Borough Council outreach sessions held on Friday evenings.

04.MLF.13
DATE OF NEXT MEETING


The next two meetings of the Forum would take place on 27th July and 23rd September 2004.

(The meeting started at 7.00 pm and finished at 8.50 pm)

Signed …………………………….

Chair

Mawsley Liaison Forum No. 6
20.5.04


